CRASTER COMMUNITY TRUST

Special Meeting of Committee

7.00 p.m., Wednesday 7 December 2011 in the Memorial Hall 

 

Trustees:

Chairperson Joyce Shaw, Kevin Brown, Michael Gibbs, Rosemary Gibbs, Bridget Kohler, Heather Lee, Elizabeth Pearson, Alan Punton, Jackie Reeves, Michael Robson.

In attendance: Chris Downs, architect.
Apologies:

Doris Clarke, Chris Johnson, Hilary Punton. 

1 Hall refurbishment - Outline Plans
Chris Downs circulated copies of a series of plans. One set showing the present building and another showing his proposals based on his understanding of our brief amended where desirable from cost or structural considerations.
He explained the amendments in turn:

1. The back door on the North side:
Instead of only raising the level of the present door, Chris has also moved it a few feet West. This is to reduce the gradient on the new ramp. 

[ A question has arisen, which Chris will address, as to whether this will leave sufficient space for the bins.]

2. The new kitchen: 

The proposed plans show 2 options –
a. The new kitchen extends to retaining walls at the end of the present stage. It is enclosed by a new partition on the Hall side and a lobby wall on the North side. The partition includes a serving hatch and a door onto the Hall. Below the hatch a counter extends the length of the partition to the door. Another door lets into the kitchen from the lobby.

b. The second option is to locate the new partition closer to the East end of the Hall, giving the Kitchen an effective width of 10ft. This would remove the need for a lobby in front of the back door and a separate door in the partition giving onto the Hall.
Option (a) would produce a much larger kitchen than members had expected with no gain in the floor area of the Hall. Option (b) was therefore favoured. An implication of this is that the Retaining Steel Girder will need to be longer (to allow for the loss of most of the wall nibs on either side of the present stage) and lowered (to remain inside the roof space on the extension) – Chris suggested this might result in an extra cost of some £3000. Members thought the benefit of the larger Hall area would justify this. The reduction of the kitchen area could be offset in part by making the counter under the service hatch drop down.
3. Windows
a. The plans proposed that the present 2 stage windows on the East elevation should be extended by a third, with the present basement kitchen windows being filled in. 

b. The present stage window on the South elevation should be retained but the present South elevation basement kitchen window should be filled in.
c. The present window at the East side of the North elevation should be filled in but the present smaller window which would now be above the newly situated back door should be retained.
Kevin Brown made the point that windows require maintenance and therefore we should retain only those that were really necessary. Members agreed and asked that the stage window on the South elevation should be filled in. This would give greater counter and cupboard space to the kitchen. However, the smaller window above the newly located back door should be retained to give better light inside that door.
[It has now been questioned whether there is adequate distance between the top of the back door and the bottom of the small window. This is to be checked.]

It was also agreed that all these windows should be UPVc including their frames – to retain existing wooden frames are likely to lead to maintenance problems later.

4. Shed outside the front door, West elevation.

This shed has an asbestos roof which will have to be removed. It is proposed to restore it with a new roof and without the present interior partition. This would allow storage for the Art Club display boards subject to the Club making a contribution to the cost. [There are 10 wooden display boards each with overall measurements: 72” high, 32” wide and 4” thick.]
2. Reroofing
The Committee had decided to delay reroofing and not to install solar pv panels. This was to give funding priority to the main works – from the reroofing estimates received it was clear that the cost would be significant. If sufficient funds remained after the main refurbishment was complete, the reroofing should then be reconsidered. 
There might be a danger that the reroofing work could delay some of the main refurbishment work.

If plans to reroof had proceeded they would have had to be included in the submission to the Planning Authority for the refurbishment. This might have resulted in a requirement to undertake a bat survey (only possible in the summer) thereby delaying the whole project for several months.

3. Next steps

a. Chris will amend his plans in the light of the foregoing and incorporating the structural engineering input of Alf March. He hopes to have plans ready for the Planning Authority by late January.
b. Once approved he will set Franks Portlock off on the asbestos removal work.

c.This means that the main contractor should be engaged to start as soon as the building is clear of asbestos. The appointment of the contractor should involve advertisement, work specification and opening of the bids in a full meeting of the Committee. [Further consideration of these details should be agreed at its January meeting – if necessary ratifying agreements circulated beforehand.] 
4.Browse in 

When the amended plans are complete they should be made available for public information at a Saturday Browse In – with prior advertisement.
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